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CLUB OFFICERS 
Chuck Butler—President—812-371-8519 or butz034@yahoo.com 
Frank Bayles—Vice-President—812-343-5093 or bayles@hughes.net 
Tammy Barker—Secretary—812-374-3840 or gohoosiers100@yahoo.com 
William Bayles—Treasurer—812-343-6088 or w_bayles_upholstery@hotmail.com 
 

 
 

Please keep Sharon Hembree in your prayers. 
 
 
 
 
 

The March club meeting will be held Wednesday, March 11th.  The new meeting location is 
Sirloin Stockade.  Meeting starts at 7pm.  Those members wishing to eat dinner may do so 
between 6 and 7pm. 

50/50 Winner—Kyle Weidner—won $12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
It is that time of year to make sure that you pay dues to remain a member of the club.  The cost of dues is $20. 
 
50/50 is back.  Now that the club has moved locations we will be able to sell tickets again for this.   
 
Jerry Mihay has arranged for a guest speaker to attend the April meeting.  Terry Partridge was an engineer in 
the Fox-body Mustang and Thunderbird programs at Ford from 1979 to 1983.  He will share stories, engineer 
opinions and field questions about his time with the program. 
 

 
 
March 13—Rick Mackey 
March 15—Martha Lawless 
March 17—Chery Bowling 
March 19—Judith Russell 
March 22—Scott Grant 
March 25—Frank Bayles 
March 25—Paul Moffitt 
March 28—Jennifer Ruble 
March 31—Clyde Parrott 
 
 

 
 

Welcome to our new members! 

 
 

 

  
Current Balance is $2409.34 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
President Chuck Butler opened the meeting and welcomed everyone. 
 
Vice-President, Frank Bayles presented Chuck with the President’s plaque. 
 
Old Business: 
 
-A pizza and game outing was held at Dave and Valarie Sell’s home in January. 
 
New Business: 
 
-An Activities planning meeting will be held on the 25th of February at 6:30pm at Frank Bayles shop. 
-Cobweb Tour—April 18th—a drive will be planned and dinner will be held at Story Inn. 
-Randy Wetzel from Bob Poynter wants to have another car show like the one that was held last year at their 
Seymour location.  Randy would like to have the car show in May and he wants to be more involved with the 
planning for this. 
-Hoosier Summer Slam—we need to get our car show posted on car show websites—Tammy and Frank will 
take care of doing this. 
-50/50 license for the car show—Tammy reported that she has looked into this.  There are a few things that she 
needs and will continue to pursue this for the club. 
-Best of Show—Chuck reported an idea that he saw at a car show last year.  Instead of giving a trophy for Best 
of Show, money was given. 
-Cornhole Tournament—it was discussed that we could have a cornhole tournament during the day of the 
show—charge $20 a team and 50% of the earnings would go to the winners and the other 50% would go to the 
charities.  It was also discussed that boards could be made and sold the day of the show as well. 
-Chuck is looking into giving away coupons and such to raffle off at meetings 
-Tammy to send out an email to club members to see who would like to volunteer to be the Car Show 
Chairperson 
-T-shirts are available for purchase.  $15 for one or $25 for 2.  Frank said that special items can be ordered as 
well. 
-Event list—Valarie said that she would develop a list of our club activities that can be made available at our 
booths at events. 
-Cruise spot—one night a week or so we would like to look into the possibility of having a cruise spot.  Club 
members could cruise around and then go and eat somewhere.  This would be another good way to drum up 
new members and make the club a greater presence in the community. 



 
 

 
 

-Jerry Mihay said that he would look into the possibility of having a speaker from Ford come and speak at one 
of our club meetings. 
-World of Wheels—Kyle reported that if anyone was looking for something to do Valentine’s Day weekend 
that the World of Wheels is at the State Fairgrounds. 
-Mustang Monthly—Steve Weidner reported that he has back issues of this magazine dating back to 1980.  If 
anyone is interested in any of these issues, please let Steve know. 
-Frank motioned for the meeting to adjourn and Valarie Sell sectioned the motion. 
 
 

  Pistachio Cake 
 
1 (18.25 ounce) package yellow cake mix 
1 (3.4 ounce) package instant pistachio pudding mix 
4 eggs 
1 ½ cups water 
¼ cup vegetable oil 
½ teaspoon almond extract 
7 drops of green food coloring 

Directions 

1.  Preheat oven to 350 degrees.  Grease and flour a 10 inch tube pan.  

2. In a large bowl mix together cake mix and pudding mix.  Make a well in the center and pour in eggs, 
water, oil, almond extract and green food coloring.  Blend ingredients, and then beat for 2 minutes at 
medium speed.  

3. Pour into prepared 10 inch tube pan.  Bake in the preheated oven for 50 to 55 minutes, or until cake 
springs back when lightly pressed.  Cool in pan for 15 minutes.  Turn out onto a wire rack and cool 
completely.  

 
 


